
 
 

 

SPARC/Sec/SE/2022-23/118 March 27, 2023 
 

National Stock Exchange of India Ltd.,  
Exchange Plaza, 5th Floor,  
Plot No. C/1, G Block,  
Bandra Kurla Complex,  
Bandra (East), Mumbai – 400 051. 

BSE Limited,  
Market Operations Dept. 
P. J. Towers,  
Dalal Street,   
Mumbai - 400 001. 

  
Ref: Scrip Code: NSE: SPARC; BSE: 532872 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
Sub: IT Security Incident 
 

 
This is to inform you that an IT security incident occurred earlier this month and the necessary 
steps to gauge, contain and mitigate the impact of the incident as well as to safeguard the 
integrity of our systems infrastructure and data have been promptly initiated. We understand 
that a ransomware group has claimed the responsibility for this incident.  
 
Though the Company believes that there is no direct impact on its business operations so far, 
there could be a potential breach of certain file systems and the theft of business and personal 
data.  
 
The Company may incur certain expenses in connection with the incident and the remediation. 
We are unable to determine the cost of remediation and other potential adverse impacts of 
the incident at this stage.  
 
The Company shall provide further information on the said incident as necessary. 
 
This is for your information and dissemination. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
For Sun Pharma Advanced Research Company Limited 
 
 
 
 
Dinesh Lahoti 
Company Secretary and Compliance Officer 
ICSI Membership No. A22471 

 


